


 
 
 
February 8, 2023 
 
 
The Honorable Senator Kiehl 
Alaska Senate 
 
 
Dear Senator Kiehl: 
 
On behalf of the Alaska Peace Officers Association (APOA), I am writing to convey our support of SB12,  
"An Act relating to confidentiality of information; relating to the duties of the Department of Administration; 
creating an address confidentiality program; and providing for an effective date."  
 
We support the confidentiality program to protect survivors of sexual assault and domestic violence as 
well as to protect peace officers and correctional officers and their families.  This bill will help to ensure 
the privacy of the addresses of peace officers and make it harder for those individuals wishing to target 
or inflict harm on them. 
 
Please contact the APOA office in Anchorage at 907-277-0515 if there is anything our organization can 
do to help with the passage of this bill. Thank you for your commitment and dedication to our state. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Kirt Stage-Harvey 
State President 
Alaska Peace Officers Association 
 
PO Box 240106 
Anchorage, AK 99524 
apoa@gci.net 
(907)277-0515   
 
 
 

About APOA 

The Alaska Peace Officers Association (APOA) is a dynamic, professional and non-partisan 
organization.  Our membership consists of law enforcement, corrections, prosecutors, security professionals 
and others at the local, state and federal levels.   APOA has served as a voice for peace officers and issues 
impacting the law enforcement profession for over half a century.  We are one of the oldest and largest 
501c(3) charitable, nonprofit organizations in Alaska.   www.apoaonline.org 
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March 8, 2023 
 
Dear Senator Kiehl, 
 
Thank you for sponsoring this important piece of legislation and thank you for the opportunity to 
comment in favor of an Alaska Address Confidentiality Program.   
 
Prior to working at STAR, I was a Victim Advocate with a Prosecuting Attorney’s Office in Washington 
State.  Washington’s Address Confidentiality Program was an essential tool used by Victim 
Advocates to assist someone with high lethality risk to be safer.  Combined with comprehensive 
safety planning and an emergency relocation plan, and done in a very particular order, the Address 
Confidentiality Program was a lifesaver for more than a few of my clients.   
 
While the program was accessible and easy to use, I did not see the program being used in 
inappropriate ways, and never heard of it being a burden on State Administrators.  Address 
Confidentiality Programs are currently available in up to forty states nationwide, at no cost to 
enrollees, which is an important consideration for those sometimes fleeing abuse with little access to 
funds.  I recall there were avenues to accessing the Washington program without the necessity of a 
current civil protective order being in place, so I do advocate for additional paths being available for 
those who feel endangered by seeking such orders - such as criminal no contact orders, current 
criminal charges, criminal history and/or supporting letters from Crime Victim Advocates.  
 
I also know law enforcement officers and District Attorneys who use public and private names and put 
their owned real and personal property in a spouse or family member’s name to protect their 
addresses, so I can appreciate the reason for the inclusion of public servants serving in law 
enforcement as well. 
 
I appreciate the opportunity to testify and comment in support of SB 12.  Thank you for all your work 
to increase safety for victims of domestic violence, sexual assault, and stalking.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Keeley Olson,  
Executive Director 
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